
    
  
     
 
 
 
 

 
By email 

Our Ref: MGLA210417-9891 
 

22 May 2017 
 
 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 21 April 2017. Your 
request has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  
 
You requested:  
 

1) Please provide a copy of all communications between: 
a) The office of the Mayor of London Sadiq Khan and Uber from 5th May 2016 to date 

concerning the company’s London operations.  
b) The Mayor’s chief of staff and Uber from 5th May 2016 to date concerning the 

company’s London operations. 
c) The office of the Deputy Mayor for Transport and Uber from 5th May 2016 to date 

concerning the company’s London operations. 
Please check email subfolders where appropriate.  

 
2) Please provide the minutes of all meetings held between  
a) The office of the Mayor of London Sadiq Khan and Uber from 5th May 2016 to date 

concerning the company’s London operations. 
b) The Mayor’s chief of staff and Uber from 5th May 2016 to date concerning the 

company’s London operations. 
c) The office of the Deputy Mayor for Transport and Uber from 5th May 2016 to date 

concerning the company’s London operations. 
 
Please find the relevant information attached. 
 
We have made some redactions to withhold names and addresses from the disclosed 
information as they constitute third-party personal data which is exempt from release under the 
provision of section 40(2) of the FoI Act.    
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 

 



Ruth Phillips 
Information Governance Officer 
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information 
 
 

 
 




